
 

 

 
October 28, 2022 
 
Case No. FL-2020-00134 

 
Nikhel Sus 
Citizens for Responsibility and Ethics of Washington 
1101 K St., NW Suite 201 
Washington, DC 20005 
 
Dear Mr. Sus: 
 
As we noted in our letter dated September 29, 2022, we are processing your request for material 
under the Freedom of Information Act (“FOIA”), 5 U.S.C. § 552.  Thus far, the Department of 
State has identified an additional five responsive records subject to the FOIA.  We have 
determined that all five records may be released in part. 
 
An enclosure explains the FOIA exemptions and other grounds for withholding material.  Where 
we have made redactions, the applicable FOIA exemptions are marked on each record.  All non-
exempt material that is reasonably segregable from the exempt material has been released and is 
enclosed. 
 
We will keep you informed as your case progresses.  If you have any questions, your attorney 
may contact Assistant United States Attorney Benton Peterson at Benton.Peterson@usdoj.gov or 
(202) 252-2534.  Please refer to the case number, FL-2020-00134, and the civil action number, 
20-cv-02076, in all correspondence about this case. 
 

Sincerely, 

 
Diamonece Hickson  
Chief, Litigation and Appeals Branch  
Office of Information Programs and Services 

 
Enclosures:  As stated. 
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